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Unless otherwise indicated, county meetings are held at 
the Warren County Administrative Building located at 201 
Locust Street and city meetings are held at City Hall located 
at 101 E. Main Street. 

MONDAY, MAY 7

The county Policy and Personnel Committee will meet 
at 5:30 p.m. to consider an open judicial commissioner 
position and Board of Equalization alternate position.

TUESDAY, MAY 8

The county Health and Welfare Committee will meet at 
5 p.m. to receive three monthly reports: 1) Animal 
Control and Adoption Center; 2) Health Department; 3) 
Sanitation Department. Also under consideration will be 
a Litter Grant application.

The city Parks and Recreation Committee meets at 
6:15 p.m. to consider naming of river trails. 

The city Finance Committee meets at 6:30 p.m. for a 
request from the Chamber to consider a proposal from 
Design Sensory. 

The county Safety Committee will meet at 6:30 p.m. 
for an EMS update, including a new ambulance pur-
chase.

McMinnville Board of Mayor and Aldermen’s regular 
session begins at 7 p.m.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

SUNDAY, MAY 6

Decoration Day at Charles Creek Cemetery will take place 
and all contributions will go to the care and upkeep of the 
cemetery.

Homecoming at Ivy Bluff United Methodist Church, 8597 
Ivy Bluff Road, will be at 10 a.m. Lunch will be provided at 
noon and there will be special guest singers.

The McMinnville Independent Baptist Church will hold 
revival services at 7 p.m. with the McGilliards.

MONDAY, MAY 7
Lucky CIC will be meeting at 6:30 p.m. for a pot luck.

TUESDAY, MAY 8
The 31st Judicial District Adult Recovery Court Program 

graduation ceremony will be held at 5 p.m. at the Warren 
County Administrative Building in the Magnolia Room.

A meeting for the Warren County Health Council will take 
place at the Warren County Administrative Building at noon.

THURSDAY, MAY 10
The Warren County Retired Teachers Association will hold 

its annual banquet to honor new retired teachers at 
Centertown United Methodist Church in the fellowship hall 
at 5 p.m. The guest speaker will be Don Alexander represent-
ing the Industrial Development Board. All retired teachers 
and guests are invited.

FRIDAY, MAY 11
Warren County Middle School’s Drama Club is presenting 

Music Theatre International’s “Willy Wonka Jr.” at 6 p.m. 
Admission is donation only. Contributions will go to support 
a worthy cause, the 2018-19 WCMS Drama Club produc-
tion.

SATURDAY, MAY 12
The Cruise-In at McMinnville Cumberland Presbyterian 

Church will be from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. Food and drinks will 
be available for purchase. For more information, contact 
Bobby Adams at 474-4165 or 931-259-0803.

McMinnville Special Games will be at Nunley Stadium. 
Adult events will start at 10 a.m., followed by kids events at 
1 p.m. Events are open to people with special needs ages 5 
and up. For more information, call 808-8816.

FOR YOUR 
INFORMATION

Fuston Cemetery will be having Decoration Day on May 
13. Donations for upkeep may be sent to treasurer Sarah 
Stanley at 698 Mike Muncey Road.

The Park Theater is showing “All Dogs Go To Heaven” on 
Tuesday, May 15 at 7 p.m. Admission is free and concessions 
will be available.

The Wanamaker reunion will be held at Pearls of Christ on 
May 19 with lunch beginning at noon. Please bring food and 
drinks to share. Plates, cups, utensils and ice will be furnished.

The New Union Cemetery Association will meet May 20 at 
2:30 p.m. at New Union United Methodist Church on 
Highway 30. The meeting will be held to elect one trustee 
and discuss cemetery business. 

COMMUNITY CALENDAR

Eagle Scout Hunter 
Brock is combining two 
passions, Boy Scouts of 
America and becoming an 
automotive technician.

“I’ve joined Venturing,” 
said Brock. “Venturing 
allows its members to 
explore their passions. 
Our Venture projects, 
although similar to Eagle 
Scout projects, have to be 
something related to our-
selves, something we 
have an interest in. I want 
to become an automotive 
technician.”

Venturing is a program 
through the Boy Scouts of 

America for males and 
females ages 14-21. Brock 
is in Venture Crew 309.

Brock is a Venturing 
Summit Award candidate 
and must complete a ser-
vice project in the commu-
nity. The service project 
must provide a valuable 
service that meets a need, 
and it must represent a 
significant personal 
growth experience 
through some combina-
tion of its scope and com-
plexity, leadership of oth-
ers, or a connection to a 
future personal goal relat-
ed to their education, 
career, or other interest. 

Brock, with assistance 
from his Venture Crew 
members, will be offering 

free, 10-point vehicle 
inspections at the follow-
ing locations:

• FRIDAY, MAY 11 at 
Napa from 4-8 p.m.

• SATURDAY, MAY 12 
at Napa from 8 a.m.-12 
p.m. and 1-2 p.m.

• FRIDAY, MAY 18 at 
Kidd Ford from 4-8 p.m.

• SATURDAY, MAY 19 
at Kidd Ford from 8 a.m.-
12 p.m. and 1-3 p.m. 

Inspections will include 
seatbelts, tires, headlights, 
turn signals, brake lights, 
back up lights, wipers, 
blades, horn, and fluids. 
Brock has been working 
with Tennessee Highway 
Patrol Lt. Billy Prater, who 
is the project beneficiary, 
to incorporate child car 

seat inspections.
“The hardest part about 

this was finding locations. 
I contacted a lot of busi-
nesses that told me they 
couldn’t allow it because 
of liability issues. I’m 
grateful to Kidd Ford and 
Napa for allowing me to 
host these, very grateful. ”

Corrections to some 
vehicles issues will be 
made. Community dona-
tions have been sought to 
correct low motor oil, 
transmission, power 
steering fluid, anti-freeze, 
windshield washer fluid, 
etc.

Inspections are open to 
anyone in the community. 
Appointments are not 
necessary. 

Brock and team to offer free car inspections
by LISA HOBBS
Reporter for the Southern Standard
(McMinnville, Tennessee)
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Hunter Brock will be offering free, 10-point vehicle inspections. The service project is through a Boy 

Scouts of America program called Venturing. As part of his journey, Brock must spearhead an effort 
to provide a valuable service to the community that incorporates his interest in vehicles.

Warren Wellness urges community to be more active

Warren Wellness is 
sponsoring Marathon 
Month to encourage the 
community to be active in 
May.

“We currently have 110 
participants signed up 
online,” said Shannon 
Railling, Warren Wellness 
member. “Registration is 
still open. We are encour-
aging the community to 
walk or run the equivalent 
of a marathon or half mar-
athon during the month of 
May.”

Register for the program 

at https://goo.gl/forms/
lTvd1mHan28WE33H3. 

Marathon Month began 
May 1 and ends May 31. 
Participants may select 
either a full marathon of 
26.2 miles or half mara-
thon of 13.1 miles. A full 
marathon is less than one 
mile per day, and the entire 
month can be used to accu-
mulate miles. Registered 
miles should be specifical-
ly for the sake of fitness, 
not everyday steps. 

Railling is the 
Coordinated School Health 
Director for Warren 
County Schools. Warren 
Wellness is part of the 
state’s Healthier TN coali-

tion and is made up of 
local leaders from church-
es, government, business-
es, schools, and communi-
ty members working to 
improve overall health. 

Participants can make 
healthy steps fun. 
Climbing Mt. Everest 
requires 52,047 steps. 
Participants can ascend 
Mt. Everest in May and 
descend it in June.

Warren County was 
recently recognized as a 
Healthier TN Community 
by Gov. Bill Haslam. It is 
one of more than 100 com-
munities, neighborhoods, 
and college campuses 
engaged with the state’s 

program, and one of 59 
that have received the des-
ignation.  

Regular activities for 
Warren Wellness include a 
monthly Walk with the 
Mayor series, nutrition 
education at the Farmers 
Market, and Warren 
County School-based pro-
grams such as Go Noodle 
and placement of water 
bottle refill stations in 
schools. 

Participants can cele-
brate their success with a 
final walk and medal cere-
mony. That event is tenta-
tively set for June 9 at 10 
a.m. at McMinnville Civic 
Center’s walking trail.

by LISA HOBBS
Reporter for the Southern Standard
(McMinnville, Tennessee)
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